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Good morning.  Well it is definitely a fresh morning!  No doubt the day will bring much 

excitement especially as the children are wearing mufti.  Thank you to everyone for 

supporting the day by sending in donations for the Christmas Fayre.  It is also Children in 

Need day and whilst we aren't directly raising money for the charity, we are acknowledging 

the day by talking about it with the children and the kitchen are making Pudsey Bear 

biscuits for lunch.  

 

Another thanks to parents who warmly supported the book sale we held this week.  We 

sold just over £1600 of books which in turn gives the school over £1000 to spend on 

books for the children.  This type of event really helps to boost our resources.  

 

The author Kerry Gibb visited the school this week and had a captivated audience.  The 

children loved her visit and were mesmerised when she was reading from her book and 

describing characters.  The children also asked some fantastic questions.  

 

Following the display in church last weekend of the Remembrance mosaics, we have been 

contacted with an offer to display them in the Lightbox Gallery in Woking.  The children 

were thrilled to hear that their work had been so well appreciated and even more excited 

at the prospect of it possibly being put on display in the future for more people to 

see.  Year 5 are culminating all the work they have been doing about World War 1 with a 

visit to the Imperial War Museum in London next week. 

 

We have lots of experiential learning activities taking place next week, including an able 

writers author day as well as a Roman and Celts day for Year 3.  Reception classes have 

also been enjoying their Igloo role play area - it has been the highlight of their week!  Please 

see the pics of it overleaf.  

 

This week has been Anti-bullying Week and we have spent a lot of time talking to children 

about what this means and who we should talk to.  Hopefully the children are all fully 

aware of our job to keep them safe in school and that we are always here to support them 

and listen to them.  I was impressed with their understanding of the school and its support 

systems when I led assembly on Monday.  

 

We held prospective parents talks and tours this week with over 100 people visiting.  The 

House Captains in school did a fantastic job of showing visitors around the school and 

explaining everything that happens here.  The children spoke about the school with such 

pride and many of the visitors made a point of telling me how impressed they were with 

the children.  

 

Finally, just to thank everyone for bearing with us this week.  We have had a lot of sickness 

in the school along with Scarlet Fever and Hand, Foot and Mouth.  Whilst our staff are 

fairly resilient to germs, even they have been struck down this week and we've had a lot of 

staff illness.  However we've covered all lessons from experienced staff within the 

school .  In fact, I'm writing this early as I need to make sure I'm fully up to speed with my 

Year 6 maths teaching for Laurel class this morning!  Hopefully we'll be back to a full house 

next week.  

 

Wishing you all a good weekend. 

 
Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

17 November 2017 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels - Henry Pocock for tidying up and 

helping without being asked to! 

Hazel - Annabel Hutton for being a kind and 

thoughtful friend. 

Beech - Oscar Murray for being a very kind 

friend. 

Chestnut - Grace Freeman for super neat 

handwriting. 

Oak - Finlay Hallows for super writing. 

Cedar - Millie Henson for trying her best all the 

time. 

Hawthorn - Sophia Seedat for an amazing 

drawing of Florence Nightingale. 

Elm - Fatima Hussain for fantastic effort and 

progress, especially in spelling, reading and 

maths. 

Juniper - Daniyal Khan for great effort in Maths. 

Fantastic column addition work. 

Maple - Dua Atiq for thoughtful work about 

Paul’s conversion on the road to Damascus. 

Alder - Daniel Lambkin for a great effort in 

sketching facial features in Art. 

Larch - Beau Robinson for a great effort in 

sketching facial features in Art. 

Cherry - Momna Najaf for a diary entry which 

conveyed emotion and contained accurate 

complex sentences. 

Rowan - Katie Bushen for writing two fantastic 

contrasting diary entries. 

Willow - Toby Rubie for a fantastic diary entry as 

a character from the piano. 

Laurel - Maddy Rashbrook for an excellent river 

poster in topic, full of interesting information. 

Holly - Fatima Ahmed for an informative and 

beautifully illustrated poster on the Amazon river. 

In assembly next week we are thinking about Jesus saying  

I am the light of the world 

Icy blasts have swept over Hazel class and have created the perfect conditions for building an igloo. Thank 

you to all the parents who brought in milk bottles, especially Charlie Wilson's mum who brought sack 

loads from Waitrose coffee shop! Also thank you to Mrs Beal and Miss Wyborn who gave up their free 

time to stay late into the night to finish building it for the children.   



CONSULTATION ON THE SCHOOL’S ADMISSIONS ARRANGEMENTS FOR 2019/20 

The governors are consulting as they propose making changes to the arrangements, mainly relating to church 
attendance (criteria 6 & 8).  

To increase the school’s inclusivity they wish to widen the definition of church from ‘Anglican’ to ‘Christian’, 
defined as being any church which is a member of Churches Together in Britain and Ireland.  At the same time, the 
requirement to be a member of a church electoral roll would be removed, as the 12 months’ attendance required 
in relation to school admission is longer than that required to join the church electoral roll. 

In order to ensure greater accuracy in the worship attendance records and in the interests of fairness and clarity 
for parents, governors wish to introduce a Supplementary Information Form which requires a parent(s) to have 
their form signed by the minister/churchwarden twice each month of the relevant 12 month period, to prove their 
church attendance.  This will give parents control over the monitoring of their attendance at church and enable 
them to demonstrate that they have met the requirements of the school’s admissions policy.  

Governors also wish to remove Tots Praise from the list of services deemed to constitute worship within the 
Ecclesiastical Parish of Wisley with Pyrford.  Tots Praise is essentially a social gathering for young children, whereas 
the school’s admissions policy is concerned with the attendance of parents at church for the purpose of worship.  
After consultation with the church, the active worship element of Tots Praise was not considered of sufficient 
substance and governors believe that 4 O’clock Church is now a valid service for those unable to attend church on 
a Sunday morning.    

Additional maps have also been added to the Admissions Policy for the purposes of clarity, together with 
reference to the Parish Finder section of the Church of England website ‘A Church Near You’ in relation to 
determining parish boundaries, http://www.achurchnearyou.com/parishmap.php 

The Admissions Policy and the Supplementary Information Forms are available on the school website - click the 
link on the home page. 

Any comments should be addressed to the Chair of Governors, Mrs Julia Lamaison, and delivered to the school 
address below. 

Comments can also be made by email to c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk marked for the attention of Mrs 
Lamaison. 

The consultation period ends on Wednesday 10th January 2018. 

On Tuesday evening 50 children from our school choir 
took part in the Woking Music Festival.  There were 5 
different school choirs taking part and each choir went up 
on stage to perform 2 songs.  They were then judged and 
awarded a certificate and a grade.  We did not win the 
competition (maybe next year!) but all the children sang 
beautifully and were a credit to Pyrford School. 

Up Periscope! Year 6 can see around corners! 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017—2018 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Willow & Cherry to Imperial War Museum Tue 21 November  

Secret Santa Donations to school Wed 22 November at drop off 

SEN Parents Meetings Wed 22 November 15:30 - 17:30 

Rowan Class to Imperial War Museum Thu 23 November  

Y3 Romans & Celts Day Fri 24 November  

Friends’ Christmas Fayre Sat 25 November  

Christmas Tree Sale Sat 2 December 10:00 - 13:00 

Bag 2 School collection Mon 11 December  

KS1 Christmas Production Tue 12 December 14:00 

Squirrels Sing Christmas Tue 12 December 15:15 

Larch class to Guildford Museum Wed 13 December  

KS1 Christmas Production Wed 13 December 10:00 

Squirrels Sing Christmas Wed 13 December 15:15 

Alder class to Guildford Museum Thu 14 December  

FS Christmas Production Thu 14 December 14:00 

KS2 Carol Concert in church Fri 15 December 14:00 

KS2 Carol Concert in church Mon 18 December 19:00 

Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day Tue 19 December  

Christmas Lunch Tue 19 December  

FS & KS1 Christmas Parties Wed 20 December 14:00 

Junior Christmas Disco Wed 20 December 18:30 - 20:00 

School Christmas Service at CoGS Thu 21 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Thu 21 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 22 December to 3 January   

INSET Day Thu 4 January  

INSET Day Fri 5 January  

First Day of Spring Term Mon 8 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Mon 15 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Tue 16 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 17 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Thu 18 January  

Yr 5 to Shah Jahan Mosque Thu 25 January morning 

o2 Young Voices Concert Tue 30 January  

Spring Half term 12 - 16 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Thu 22 February  

Yr 4 class to Synagogue Wed 7 March  

Yr 4 class to Synagogue Thu 8 March  

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Wed 14 March  

Yr 5 Residential to Fairthorne Manor Mon 26 - Thu 29 March  

School Easter Service at CoGS Thu 29 March 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Thu 29 March finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 2 - 13 April  

First Day of Summer Term Mon 16 April  

Yr 1 to Nower Wood Tue 17 April  

Reception to Ladyland Farm Fri 20 April  

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 23 April  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Warren Mon 23 - Wed 25 April  

Yr 3 (part) Residential to High Ashurst Mon 30 April - Tue 1 May  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Wed 2 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 7 May  



Description Date Time 

Yr 3 (part) Residential to High Ashurst Tue 8 - Wed 9 May  

SATs Week 14 - 18 May  

Yr 4 Bikeability Course Wed 23 - Thu 24 May  

Summer Half term 28 May - 1 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Couse Mon 4 - Fri 8 June  

Yr 2 to The Lookout Discovery Centre Tue 12 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 13 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Gaveston Hall 18 - 22 June  

PTA Masked Ball at Brooklands Fri 22 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Mon 25 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Mon 25 June 12:30 

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Tue 26 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 27 June  

Yr 5 Bikeability Course Mon 2 - Wed 4 July  

Seconday School Induction Days Tue 3 and/or Wed 4 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 5 July  

FS & KS1 Sports Day Tue 10 July am 

KS2 Sports Day Thu 12 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Fri 20 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Fri 20 July finish at 13:30 

INSET DAY Mon 23 July  






















